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SUNDERLAND STROLLERS RUNNING CLUB

COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
12 DECEMBER 2016

7:30PM – ASHBROOKE SPORTS CLUB
Present:

Phil Watson

-
Chairman 

Phil Tweddle

-
President 

Gary Hargrave
-
Treasurer 

Jill Connolly

-
Kit Manager

Malcolm Cox

-
Race Secretary

Bill Kirk

-
Deputy Club Secretary

Pip MacDonald
-
Ladies Captain

Sue Tate

-
Ladies Manager

Terry Topping
-
Deputy Race Secretary

Graeme Claezy
-
Deputy Treasurer

Mike Hobson

-
Webmaster

Harry Harrison
-
Club Secretary

Apologies:
Michael Dixon
-
Men's Captain

Tricia O'Neill

-
Publicity

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Matters Arising
Urban Ultra - This years Urban Ultra was judged to have been a success with 39 entries, the majority from outside the Club. It was agreed that for 2017 we would stick with the same route with work required to launch a new route in 2018 which would hopefully make use of the forthcoming new Wear crossing.  It was also agreed that trophies should be provided for the first 3 athletes (both male and female) along with the relay winners.  Depending on entry numbers we could look to have staggered start times to enable the slower runners more daylight on the course.  Provisional race date for 2017 would be set as soon as possible.
Doorstep Events 2016 - The Doorstep Marathon, Half Marathon and 10K had been a great success with almost 150 participants raising a total of £2805.  Everybody seemed happy with the revised routes and the timings had worked well; however, it was agreed that an earlier start should be made for next year.  The marathon at 8:15am, half at 10am and 10K at 11am.  The move to the Yacht Club had proved popular, the catering manager had offered to provide alternative food next year; however, it was felt that the bacon/sausage/egg sandwiches were the preferred option.

As the event grew bigger the cost to the Club had increased considerably.  It was agreed that a contribution would be taken from 2017 entry fees to cover some of the costs.  The date next year would be 3 Dec.

	Club Secretary

Deputy Treasurer / Club Secretary / Publicity

	2
	Pier to Pier 2017
Club Secretary had been alerted to a problem with the Pier to Pier route, the path behind the old ranges had been closed by South Tyneside Council due to erosion.  He'd spoken with the relevant official who had advised that they hope that repairs can be effected in the New Year; however, funding was still to be identified.  If the path remained closed there were 2 options:

a.
Use the signed diversion up to the main road and back through the housing estate to the coast path.  This was less than ideal and would increase the number of required marshals.  We would also need to publicise the event to all of the affected residents.

b.
Obtain permission from the landowner of the old ranges to run the course along the perimeter of their land. We would need to determine who the owners are from the Land Registry and make an approach.

The favoured solution was using the range land, the Race Director would investigate further.

Club Secretary circulated a list of suggested contents of finishers bags (with proposers names removed).  Committee members were requested to provide their top 5 by the end of the year.  Race Director would also approach the Club member who had offered to provide energy bars; the Roker Pier Heritage Group would be providing a stick of rock.

The Committee agreed to offer charity places for the 2017 race, each of up to 10 charities would be offered 5 free places.


	Race Director

All

	3
	Captains Reports

Ladies Captain stated that, with the exception of the NEMACC fixture at Aykley Heads the ladies team had been well supported.  It was felt that a reminder should be issued regarding members requesting entries (which the Club then paid for) but not actually racing.

	Men's & Ladies Captain



	4
	2017 Championships

Race Secretary provided the options for the 5K/5M/10K & 10M races in the 2017 Road Championship.  These would be put to a public vote before Christmas.  The remaining races would be confirmed once these had been selected to reduce congestion in the calendar.  Details of the 2017 Trail Championship would also be confirmed once the Road Championship was agreed.
The Race Secretary advised that he wished to step down from his role as soon as a replacement could be found.

	Club Secretary / Race Secretary



	5
	Kit
Kit Manager advised that racer back vests would be available soon; Stroller ties were still unavailable.

	

	6
	Transport
Transport Manager advised that SMCT were now able to train new drivers so he would put out a new appeal for drivers in the New Year.  He advised that he would be providing buses for L50/L100 training days, those with entries for 2017 would get priority bookings (first week only); buses will cost £8.

	

	7
	Publicity

The Publicity Rep had requested further assistance in preparing material for the website, the Web Manager would provide this, also urged all Committee members to place more material on the website.


	Race Secretary

	8
	Website

As above.


	

	9
	Financial Update

Current bank balance was £24 295.  The new bank account was almost established, the call for 2017 subscriptions would be postponed until the new details were available.

The Committee debated the subscription level for 2017 and agreed that they should remain at £25, this would be publicised in the New Year.  As previously, those who had joined the Club since 1 Oct 16 would not be required to pay.


	Membership Secretary

	10
	Training

Deputy Secretary advised that he would be reviewing the programme for 2017, details would then be uploaded to the website.  All of the other regular runs were also now uploaded.

A reminder would be issued to those organising steady runs on a Wednesday as an alternative to the sessions should not arrange to leave Ashbrooke before 7:15pm.


	

	11
	Beginners Group 2017

The Committee agreed that a new beginners group would be launched in Jan.  It would run for 16 weeks with the target of getting people up to running 5 miles without stopping.  Participants would be charged £1 per session or £10 for the entire course.  Julie Cook would lead the group each Tuesday, leaving Ashbrooke at 6:30pm.


	All

	12
	Any Other Business

Yacht Club Usage – The President suggested that, following the success of the Doorstep Events, the Club could make more use of the Yacht Club although this would be more challenging when sailing re-started in late-Mar.  It was agreed that we would hold a post-Winter Handicap awards evening on 8 Mar.
Social Media – The Committee discussed at length recent issues regarding the role of social media in the Club.  The social media policy would be placed on the website, the Facebook administrators were encouraged to be more proactive removing inflammatory posts.
Turkey Trot – Regrettably it had not been possible to arrange the Turkey Trot this year; the President agreed to work with The Bridges to arrange a date for 2017.

	President / Club Secretary

Club Sec

	14
	Date of Next Meeting

13 Feb 2017
Future Dates

10 Apr 2017

12 Jun 2017

14 Aug 2017
	


A G HARRISON

Club Secretary

Sunderland Strollers

30 Dec 2016
